
Invocation 

For good food, good fellowship,  

and every opportunity of service,  

we give you thanks O Lord. Amen 

Notes 

Four Way Test 
of the things we think, say or do. 

1. Is it the truth? 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

Paul Harris Fellows 
Jack Clayton 1980 

Hugo Ehrke 1983 

Bert Holds 1983 

Jim Milne 1985 

Jack Walker 1986 

Bill Cruickshank 1990 

Murray Norton PDG 1990 

Glen Eden PDG 1992 

Syd Harvie 1996 

Ron Heading 1998 

John Holds 2000 

Brian Moodie 2002 

Vin Higgins 2002 

John Lewis 2002 

Keith Sichler 2003 

Peter Reid 2004 

Rowley Fenwick 2005 

Keith Wilson 2008 

Perry Eden 2008 

Rob Walton 2008 

Tim Clements 2009 

Alistair Stevenson 2010 

Clint Garrett  2011 

Attendance and Apologies 

If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, 

your apology can be made to Sergeant Peter Nichols 

by calling  0419 216 110 prior to 12 noon on the day of 

the meeting. Your make up of attendance is important 

to our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, 

after, or on the same day as the Club meeting. 

Pavilion Hire  
Hire of the Pavilion can only be made by contacting President Jack Odgers.   

Ph 8645 8476 or 0411 273 159 

CLUB PRESIDENT 

Jack Odgers 

CLUB SECRETARY 

Tim Clements 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Ed King 

WORLD PRESIDENT 

Ray Klinginsmith 

Our Meetings 

Tuesdays, 6 pm for 6:30 pm 

EYRE HOTEL, Playford Avenue, WHYALLA 5600 

Postal Address 

PO Box 269, WHYALLA 5600 

Email (Secretary) 

timandsue@internode.on.net 

Website 

www.whyalla.rotaryaust.org 



The Rotary Club of Whyalla 
An association of business & professional people committed to 

the enjoyment of each others company in the undertaking of 

Humanitarian Projects. 

PRESIDENT - Jack Odgers. 

IMMED. PAST PRESIDENT - Michele Hart. SECRETARY - Tim Clements.  

TREASURER - Keith Sichler. CLUB SERVICE - Soto Stuppos.  

SERVICE PROJECTS - Jane Owens. 

Other Rotary Club Meetings 

WHYALLA NORRIE   Monday 7.00 pm, City Pearl Restaurant 

PORT LINCOLN    Tuesday 6:30 pm, Ravendale Sports Complex 

PORT AUGUSTA       Wednesday 6:30 pm, Hotel Flinders 

PORT PIRIE      Thursday 6:15 pm , Golf Club 

ROXBY DISTRICT 1st & 3rd Monday 6:30 pm. Call 0447 485 116 for location 

Membership 

Lyn Braid (Heavy Haulage Admin) John Cagney (Pharmacy) 

Fai Chivell (Literature Education) Tim Clements (Access Equip. Hire) 

John Davis (Disability Services) David Dunn (Corporate Services) 

Glen Eden (Insurance) Perry Eden (Metallurgy) 

Clint Garrett (Secondary Education) Michele Hart (Banking Retail) 

Vin Higgins (Dry Cleaning) John Holds (Pharmacy) 

Brian Moodie (Electrical Peter Nichols (Laundry Services) 

Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) Jane Owens (Disability Services) 

Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) Keith Sichler (Banking Retail) 

Soto Stuppos (Accountancy)  

  

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Rosemary Hepworth (Honorary) 

Valerie Chivell (Honorary)  

CLUB SERVICE 
Soto Stuppos (Director) 
Tim Clements 
Glen Eden 
John Holds 
Keith Sichler 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Fai Chivell  
John Cagney 
Vin Higgins 
Jari Peltonen 

SERGEANT 
Peter Nicholls 

SERVICE PROJECTS 
Jane Owens (Director) 
Lyn Braid 
John Davis 
David Dunn 
Clint Garrett 
Michele Hart 
Brian Moodie 
Peter Nichols 
Soto Stuppos 

HISTORY 
Vin Higgins 

BULLETIN 
Brian Moodie 

LOCAL CONTACT 
DIRECTORY 
 

PROGRAM 
John Cagney 

PAVILION 
Jack Odgers 

ATTENDANCE 
Lyn Braid 

YOUTH/YOUTH 
PROTECTION 
Clint Garrett 

VAN 
Brian Moodie 
Soto Stuppos 



Coming Up 

 Next Week 

14/06/11 

Following Week 

21/06/11 

Chairman Jari Peltonen Keith Sichler 

GUEST SPEAKER TBA Rotary Fun Night 

TOPIC TBA - 

Vote of Thanks David Dunn - 

Stewards John C & Fai John D & Tim 

The Lighter side 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

With a couple of members overseas, here are a few of the signs they might have 

seen….. 

In a TOKYO HOTEL: Please do not steal hotel towels please. If you are not a person to 
do such thing, do not read notis. 

HONG KONG TAILOR SHOP: Ladies may have a fit upstairs. 

BANGKOK DRY CLEANERS: Drop your trousers here for best results. 

GERMAN CAMPING SITE: It is strictly forbidden on our Black Forest camping site that 
people of different sex, for instance, men and women, live together in one tent unless 
they are married with each other for that purpose. 

ROME LAUNDRY: Ladies leave your clothes here and spend the afternoon having a 
good time. 

COPENHAGEN AIRPORT: We take your bags and send them in all directions. 

ROMAN DOCTOR: Specialist in women and other diseases. 

ACAPULCO HOTEL: The Manager has personally passed all the water served here. 

BUDAPEST ZOO: Please do not feed the animals. If you have any suitable food, give it 
to the guard on duty. 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

TONIGHTS PROGRAM 

Meeting No. 2852 
Tuesday 14th June 2011 

Chairman John Holds 

Guest Speaker David Dunn 

TOPIC Kokoda 

Vote of Thanks John Davis 

Stewards Soto & Lyn 

LAST WEEK 

Chairman Jack Odgers 

Attendance 5 plus 1 make-up = 37% 

Apologies Brian Moodie, Glen Eden, Lyn Braid, Peter 

Nichols, Jane Owens, Jari Peltonen, Glen Eden, 

Michele Hart, Fai Chivell, John Davis & John 

Cagney. 

Raffle Nil. 

Guests Greg Sketcher. 

Thought of the Week 

Computers are a lot like the Old testament. Lots of rules and no mercy! 



Presidents Remarks - Jack Odgers 

President Jack welcomed Rotarians and our guest to the meeting. 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 
Nil 

REPORTS 

Secretary - Tim Clements 

 RYLA applications have been received from Kate Brown, Adam 
Setford and Jake Fay. 

 Unfortunately Amy Caldwell, whom we sponsored to attend the 
Adelaide Ballet School is unable to attend due to the competing 
demands of schooling and travel. Amy will return her 
sponsorship money. 

 The joint Board meeting will take place on 7th July, probably at 
Soto’s. 

 Tim also mentioned that he has become an Honorary Member of the Whyalla 
Norrie Club in view of his role as a AG and as a past President of the Club. 

Sergeant -  Soto Stuppos 

Sgt Soto got the night off, but still raised $16 in fines! 

Club Admin - Soto Stuppos 

 Our changeover is at the Golf Club on July 16th. Ben Sharp is 
doing the catering and students from St. John’s College will be 
waiting tables. 

Service Projects - Soto Stuppos 

 Graham Jose Award Launch is at Lyn Breuer’s Office on 8th July. Jack will attend on 
our behalf. 

 Site application has been forwarded to the Whyalla Show Office. 

 Keith will attend the Whyalla Pride Week information session at the University 
tomorrow. 

 There has been an enquiry regarding a potential student for the Student Exchange 
Program. 

 OPAL Whyalla have written regarding publicising healthy food choices. 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

Last Week 

GUEST SPEAKER 

Greg Sketcher - Whyalla Photographic Club 

Our guest this week was Greg Sketcher who provided some background to the activities 
of the Whyalla Photographic Club and gave us some tips on making the most out of our 
digital photography. 

Greg explained that the Club was formed about four 
years ago and meets at 7:00 pm on the last Wednesday 
of the month at Room 69 of  UniSA.  

There are no formal office bearers, just a group of 
interested members ranging from beginners to the 
widely experienced. Generally there is a set subject for 
the month and a general discussion on the topic ensures 
that all aspects are covered. New members are able to 
benefit significantly from the advice and experiences of 
others. 

Members of the Club are also on the SA Country Judging 
Panel and will judge and comment on photo’s supplied 
by other camera clubs as part of their own local 
competition. 

To see examples of photo’s that have been taken by members, Google ‘Whyalla Photo 
Group’ and generally the first site that comes up for selection is Flickr: Whyalla 
Photography Group.  

Greg also showed us some of his photo’s varying from outback scenes to flowers and 
bees in his own back-yard. He also showed how to enhance the photo’s using ACDSee 
software. We learnt how to crop photo’s, re-align and even clone parts of them to 
remove unwanted objects. 

President Jack thanked Greg for his presentation and remarked that he was sure our 
photo’s will all be improved as a result of the information Greg provided. 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

Last Week 

OUR Changeover Dinner 

Whyalla Golf Club 

Saturday 16th July 

Greg being thanked by Pres. Jack. 

http://api.flickr.com/services/feeds/groups_discuss.gne?id=522032@N22&lang=en-us&format=atom

